MINUTES FOR DISTRICT 41 MEETING HELD AUGUST 20, 2015

NOTE:  Mailing Address - District 41 Treas.  P.O.  Box 7226, Villa Park, IL  60181

NOTE:  Mailing Address - District 41 Answering Service, P.O. Box 6365, Villa Park, IL  60181‑5318

NOTE:  NIA web site:  www.aa-nia.org
PRESENT AT MEETING:  

Maggie A., Lora B., Tina A., Ellen C., Eileen C., Alicia E., Michael F., Susan H., Jason H., Susan I., Lee K., Linda L., Jeane M., Tom Mo, Mark N., Mike O. and Ray W., 
Meeting opened at 7:00 p.m. with a Quiet Time, Serenity Prayer, GSR Preamble, 8th Tradition and 8th Concept for World Service.  Basket passed for the 7th tradition. 
Jason H. chaired the meeting. 
INTRODUCTIONS: 

New GSRs – Lee K. is now GSR for Quarry Rats group 
Visitors – Ellen C., Lora B. 
Anniversaries – None.
Birthdays – None.
Announcements:  
None.
NEW BUSINESS:
Jason H. reviewed motions and information from Area Committee Meeting.  Suggested attendance at Area Assembly on September 19, 2015 in East Moline.  
OLD BUSINESS:
Updated information on Big Book Conference bid.  
OFFICERS REPORTS:
SECRETARY:  (Tom Mo.)   July 2015 Minutes were approved.
TREASURER:  (Linda L.)  Ending balance was $4,431.87.  Discussed obtaining debit card for District.
DCM:  (Jason H.)
See report:
District 41 DCM Report 8/20:
District 41 GSR’s & Committee Members:
Thank you to those who were able to attend the Area Committee meeting last Saturday. There is quite a bit of BTG activity in Area 20 which was discussed. A motion was presented as well as some discussion on the content of flyers for AA events posted on our websites.  Our bid presentation went well. It looks like no other districts have put in a bid to host the conference in 2016 yet. The final voting will take place at the Area Assembly coming up September 19th in East Moline. We will need to secure a facility as well as a couple possible speakers by then. Area elections will also take place at the September 19th meeting. If you are interested in standing for a NIA 20 Area Committee position (or voting) please attend. Our district elections are also coming up in January. Please encourage anyone interested in becoming more involved in service to attend our meetings.  We will have flyers for upcoming events available at the meeting tomorrow.

Thank all of you for your dedicated service to A.A.!

Yours in Service, 

Jason H. 

Other items: 

· Please remember: All committee expenses must be accompanied by a receipt to receive reimbursement. 

Alt. DCM:  (Susan H.)   No report.
ANSWERING SERVICE:  (Maggie A.)
Complimented new answering service.
ARCHIVES:  (Open)  
BTG:  (Tom M)
Absent.  Bridging the Gap workshop will be on September 26, 2015, noon – 3:00 p.m. at Anona East.
CPC/PI:  (Open)
Jeane M. related details of addiction health fair at Willowbrook High School on September 29, 2015. 
CORRECTIONS:  (Tina A.)  Reported approval for a Pink Can at Anona East.  Discussed Pink Can procedures.
ALT. CORRECTIONS:
(Open)  
GRAPEVINE:  (Susan H.)
Distributed Grapevine News and other information.
ALT. GRAPEVINE:  (Open)  
LIAISON/ANONA EAST:  (Maggie A.)  Stated that Anona East is open to hosting workshops.
LITERATURE:  (Alicia E.)
$100 was approved for beginner packets. 
LCM:  (Ray W.)  No report.
NEWSLETTER:  (Mike O.)
Theme for new newsletter is forgiveness/anger.
SPECIAL NEEDS:  (Susan H.)
Susan H. presented Susan I. as Special Needs Chair and Lora B. as Alternate Chair.  Appointments were approved.
TREATMENT:  (Mike F.)  Solicited volunteers for Elmhurst IOP and DuPage CIC.
ALT. TREATMENT:  (Ernest K.)  Absent.
WEBTECH:  (Jeane M.)
Announced that website had reached the 50,000 hit milestone, 20,000 of which were new visitors.  Reported 497 new visitors for July and 384 return hits, for a total of 881.  Solicited new content.  
WORKSHOPS:  (Lee K., Beth K.)
Lee K. announced Sayings, Slogans and Suggestions workshop will be September 12, 2015 (location to be determined). Shame workshop is scheduled for November 1, 2015 pending availability of the venue. 
Discussed Jeane M. attending St. Louis tech conference in October.

Next Big Book planning meeting will be August 27, 2015 at 7:00 p.m. at Anona East.

Closed with Lord’s Prayer.

If you are a District 41 member and have not attended a district meeting within the last six months, chances are your name will be removed from the mailing list. 

The next meeting will be held Thursday, September 17, 20, 2015 @ 7:00 P.M. Anona Center East.
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